
Nebraska Highlights 

• The Lincoln Police Department possesses license plate reader equipment, but has no 
written policies, procedures, or practices governing the sharing, accessing, and retention 
of license plate reader data.1 

• The Omaha Police Department also has no formal, written policies, although their 
database contains license plate reader photographs taken since mid-2009.2  

 

1 Letter from Lincoln Police Department to ACLU of Nebraska (Sept. 7, 2012), Public Records Responses, p. 4681, 
http://www.aclu.org/files/FilesPDFs/ALPR/nebraska/alprpra_lincolnpolicedepartment_lincolnne_1.pdf 
2 Letter from Omaha Police Department to ACLU of Nebraska (Nov. 19, 2012), Public Records Responses, pp. 
13097-13098, http://www.aclu.org/files/FilesPDFs/ALPR/nebraska/alprpra_cityofomaha_omahane_2.pdf. 

                                                           


